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Rainbows, Brownies and Guides 

We are now welcoming girls from the age of 4-7 into rainbow 
units, brownies 7-10 and guides 10-14. Both girl and adult enquir-
ies are always welcome, whatever the age.  If you find the eve-
nings in Humberston do not fit in but you or your daughter fancy 
a new, fun packed adventure go to www.girlguiding.org.uk and 
register your interest.  Here you can enter your postcode and this 
will bring up the units available, days and times. Once you have 
enquired the unit leader with be informed by email and will con-
tact you.  To speak to a local leader please call Theresa Barker on 
01472 879928.  

 

WALK WELL—HUMBERSTON 

Every Thursday at 10.00 am at the Humberston Methodist 

Church., Humberston Avenue, Humberston. 

We walk for between 30 and 60 minutes and then go back to 

the Church for coffee and biscuits. 

All abilities welcome. 

And its free !!!  Come along and join us. 

More info—Ring Jane on Tel: 07907 138420 
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Welcome to the Winter 2022 Edition of the 

Humberston Village Newsletter. 

The Newsletters are all available via our website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

If you have an interesting articles which you might think 

residents would like to see, please email them to us. 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

For events news etc. also see us on FB and Instagram 
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http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL— COUNCIL NOTES 

Meetings are now held on the first 

Tuesday of each month and take place 

in the meeting room at the old 

Wendover Hall.  There will now usually 

be a mid-month meeting for planning, 

which will be held on the third Tuesday 

evening of each month, so please check 

on our website each week.  

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

The Village Council  has now met with 

the new Traffic Team Manager at NELC 

to discuss issues in and around the 

village.  Issues such as cyclists on 

pavements, parking in and around 

schools etc and flooding issues were all 

discussed and will be taken forward to 

each quarterly meeting for actions etc. 

Planning 

The Village Council continues to receive 

consultation on many planning           

applications for Humberston and these 

are discussed at the Village Council 

main monthly meetings and also at an 

interim Planning Committee Meeting 

held     mid-way through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend 

and make the Village Council aware of 

any issues with planning.  All Planning 

Agendas and Minutes are all on the 

Village Council website. The 

minutes show the Village Council’s 

observations and comments on each 

application it considered. 

Wendover Paddock and Halls 

The new roundabout has been installed 

and is proving very popular and the 

Village Council is now looking at 

provision of new swings. 

The Halls continue to be very busy, 

both with regular weekday hirings and 

classes and also at weekends for family 

parties/occasions etc. 

If you would like to book the Hall 

please contact us. 

Finance 

The Council has successfully completed 
the external audit with no actions 
requested or recommended.  The audit 
is therefore now closed for the year for 
fy 21/22. 

All the financial information relating to 
the audit is available on the Village 
Council’s website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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 A new future for Freshney Place. 
NELC are now the owners of Freshney Place. This a sobering thought but 
also an exciting regeneration opportunity. A planning application for the 
transformation of the west end of the complex will follow the public con-
sultation and feedback.   
 

Planning  
An Outline planning application to erect 93 dwellings with means of access 

to be considered (amended plans to include construction access off South 

Sea Lane), at land South Of Church Lane, Humberston, North East Lincoln-

shire is now subject to an appeal by the applicant on the grounds of non-

determination. 

The appeal (AP/019/22) will be a one day informal hearing at 10 am on 

Tuesday 10th January 2023.  Appeal documents can be viewed on the 

council website @ www.nelincs.gov.uk or if you do not have a computer 

01472 326289 (Option 1) for alternative arrangements. 

Financial Support.   Useful points of contact. 

www.gov.uk/helpforhouseholds 
Citizens Advice North East Lincolnshire 0808 2505 701 
Report it 

Numerous issues can be reported on-line via ‘Report it – NELC’   

Be vigilant and beware of scams. The latest scam - requests to provide 

bank details for the government Energy Bill Support Scheme. 

On behalf of my fellow Ward Councillors, with Christmas and 2023 fast 

approaching, I would like to wish everybody Happy Holidays, as well as a 

prosperous and healthy New Year.  

Please do not forget, we are here to help you with any issues. 

Cllr Hayden Dawkins— Cllr Stephen Harness—  Cllr Stan Shreeve  

07539 430051                    07925 050706                    07702 343340 

http://www.nelincs.gov.uk
http://www.gov.uk/helpforhouseholds
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As we approach the festive season we are all aware of the challenges that 

have arrived this year. There is uncertainty before us as autumn leads us 

into winter. The war in Ukraine has amplified inflationary pressures and 

fears of a global recession. These are difficult times for a local council such 

as NELC to operate but our burdens are dwarfed by the day to day strug-

gles of the Ukrainian people.  

The sad death of Queen Elizabeth 11 has heralded a new chapter in the 

history of the United Kingdom with a new sovereign, King Charles 111. It 

has also laid bare the fact that many families have difficult relationships.  

It was good to see the Last Night of the Proms return to the Starlight Suite 

in the Cleethorpes Pearl Entertainment Centre on North Sea Lane on the 

22nd October and the return of the Lincolnshire Hospital’s Band. A big 

“well done” to “Humberston Happening” group who organise the event 

each year. The charity event raises money for the hydrotherapy pool at 

Humberston Park Special School. The event has raised a significant 

amount of money over the years for the purpose built hydrotherapy pool 

that has tracking hoists to assist pupils with severe physical needs, in and 

out of the pool.  Hydrotherapy is a water based treatment where the 

warm water relaxes tight muscle groups and eases stiff joints. At a time 

when energy costs are difficult for us all, heating the hydrotherapy pool is 

a challenge for the school. 

Remembrance Day Sunday, falling on the 13th November, will have seen 

the ward councillors attending services in our ward, Cleethorpes and at 

the ABP Humber’s Remembrance Day Memorial Service on the 11th. It is 

sad to reflect as we remember two world wars, that we still have conflict 

within Europe today and unimaginable suffering. 
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Parish Council notes continued…. 

Land Management 

The Council continues its management 
of various sites around the village and 
inspections are undertaken by Village 
Council Members and Officers and 
works carried out according to 
schedules etc. and any necessary safety 
works. 

Other Matters 

The VC members and the Clerk 
regularly attend training and recently 
have attended the ERNLLCA North East 
Lincs District Committee, Playground 
Inspection Training, Allotment training, 
Cemetery Management Training and 
also Planning Training on the new 
expected planning reforms. 

 

Next Meetings 

Main meetings of the Council are now 
being held on the first Tuesday of the 
month 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

Tuesday 6th December 2022 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

Tuesday 7th February 2023 

All meetings start at 7.00 pm and are 
held in Wendover Old Hall Meeting 
Room, Humberston 

THE AGENDA FOR EACH MEETING IS 
PUBLISHED APPROXIMATELY ONE 
WEEK BEFORE AND IS ALWAYS 
AVAILABLE ON THE VILLAGE COUNCIL 
WEBSITE 

Residents and visitors are warmly    
welcomed at our meetings and there is 
a ‘public session’ held at the 
Chairman’s discretion, for members of 
the public to be able to speak on issues 
before the Council. 

Please check for planning meetings 
held on the third Tuesday of each 
month if required. 

 

Social Media Contact 

Please do not  book the Halls or make 
any cemetery enquiries or bookings 
through our FB page.  We use this as a 
message board only—please contact us 
directly if you want to book the Hall 
etc. or access any other services which 
the Village Council provides. 

Tel. 07494 577661 

Email—
clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

 

 

Check us out on Instagram at 

humberstonvillagecouncil—please follow our page for news items, stories, 

photos of what is going on in Humberston 
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Next Edition of the Newsletter 

SPRING 2023 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be with us 

by  

FRIDAY 10TH FEBRUARY 2023 

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email    

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

VILLAGE COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN HOURS: 

The Clerk  to the Village Council will now be available once a week 

in person in the Office at Wendover Paddock Hall every Thursday 

afternoon from 2pm to 4pm. 

If you wish to speak to the Clerk or make a hall booking, have a 

cemetery or allotment enquiry, planning issue or just a general en-

quiry, do please call in in person on Thursday afternoons.  This will 

be a regular open office slot every week to allow residents en-

hanced access to the Council services.  No appointment is necessary 

please just call in between 2pm and 4 pm. 

For the rest of the week, the Clerk will still work remotely and Mon-

days to Thursdays 9am to 4 pm the Clerk can be reached on the 

Office number 07494 577661 or on our email at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

35 



34 7 

HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Village Council 

Cllr. Liz Shawhulme       eshawhulme@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07913-633167 
 
Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. Heidi Clark       hclark@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07837-507301 
 

Members 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins       mhodgins@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 01472-211656 
Cllr. Tracey Rudd       trudd@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07985-219501  
Cllr. Jane Woollock  jwoollock@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 07907 138420 
Cllr. Jim Hudson  jhudson@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

 

 
CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 
Email: clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
 

Please contact the Clerk on the above number for all hall book-
ings, cemetery bookings and enquiries, allotment vacancies and 
general enquiries for Humberston Village Council.  Or please use 
the email shown for the Clerk.  
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Police News continued….. 

 

How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 
behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live 
so that we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local communi-
ty that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or 
your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

 

The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham Ward are:                             
PC 995 Dave Cave david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk                                                               
PCSO 7574 Morgan Corps morgan.corps@humberside.pnn.police.uk                        
PCSO 7582 Jenny Mckie jenny.mckie@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

   

   

mailto:david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk
mailto:morgan.corps@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:jenny.mckie@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Local Community  

          News 
 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update October 
2022 

Crime 

There have been thirty eight reported crimes across the Humberston & 
New Waltham Ward for September. For Humberston these included:   

Vehicle Crime:                                                                                                                  
A rear registration plates was stolen from a car parked on its drive on 
Fieldhouse Road.                                                                                                             
Two males seen on CCTV looking into car boots of vehicles parked at 
the Audi car sales on Altyre Way.                                                                                 

Criminal Damage x3:                                                                                                          
A Ford Transit van was set alight after an object was thrown into the 
vehicle on Wilton Road.                                                                                                      
Power cables to garden lights were cut at a chalet on The Fitties.                                       
Damage to a garden fence following a neighbour dispute. 

Other crime include:                                                                                                         
Nine thefts from Tesco, including one make off without payment for 
fuel.                                                                                                                                     
One assault.                                                                                                                    
Two minor public order offences.                                                                                             

Conifer trees were removed from gardens on Church Lane. 

There have been six reports of ASB                                                                             
Cars causing issues driving around on Tesco carpark x2.                                                              
Youths causing issues at the health club on Humberston Avenue x2.                                                 
Noisy party on Church Avenue.                                                                                                
School children riding bikes carelessly on Humberston Avenue in 
traffic. 
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EVENTS NEWS  

Christmas Event 

Saturday 3rd December 2022 

 

Do come along and join us at this very popular event. 

A very special sleigh with Santa and his reindeer will 

be coming along with the price of £2 per child to visit 

Santa, which will include a small gift.  For Humber-

ston children though it will be free of charge as long 

as you bring along a proof of address. 

You collect a ticket and then go and see Santa when 

he arrives.  Tickets will be available on the day for 

this. 

There will be refreshments, craft stalls and lots of fun 

games and activities for the children to take part in. 

Come along and have a mince pie and some mulled 

wine and celebrate with us! 
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FASHION SHOW 

FRIDAY 4TH NOVEMBER 2022 

 

EVENTS NEWS  

A big thank you to all those who attended our recent 

fashion show in November. 

Big thank you to Lincs Fashions who once again did 

the show for us. 
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Luke 2 3:7  So all went to be registered, everyone to his own city.  Joseph 

also went up from Galilee out of the city of Nazareth, into Judea, the city 

of David, which is called Bethlehem, because he was of the house and 

lineage of David, to be registered with Mary, his betrothed wife, who was 

with child.  So it was that while they were there, the days were complet-

ed for her to be delivered.  And she brought forth her first born son, and 

wrapped Him in swaddling cloths, and laid Him in a manger, because 

there was no room for them in the inn. 

 

Please contact any of the following if you require any information about 

St Peter’s Church: 

Sue Sinclair.          Churchwarden.                   07708974390.                                           

Theresa Barker   Treasurer.                             07855912492 

Lesley Howard.    Secretary.                            07904983738 

 

Please follow us on Facebook HTTPS://www.facebook.com/

StPetersChurchHumberston                        

 

May God Bless You and all those you love and care for and a very Happy 

Christmas 

 

Best wishes from all at St Peter’s              
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

Greetings from St Peter's Church  

Our celebration Songs of Praise Service on 2nd October, to celebrate our 

300 years since the rebuilding of the newer part of the Church and the 

10th Anniversary year of the reopening of the Church after the fire in the 

tower, went really well.  Everyone enjoyed singing favourite hymns.  Our 

Harvest Festival also was very well received.  Everyone was very generous 

and all the gifts of food were taken to the Rock Foundation, who do a 

wonderful job of distributing all the food. 

If  you want to keep warm and have a chat and coffee/tea and biscuits 

why not join us at out Pop in on the 2nd Thursday of the month between 

10.00 and 12.00. 

Michael Taylor, who runs an art class in the Vestry on alternate Fridays, 

would love to welcome any budding artists between 10.00 & 12.00. Please 

contact Michael on 01472 873200. 

The Services and events up to Christmas are as follows: 

Please come and join us.  You will be made very welcome. 

13th November.      Remembrance Sunday                                     10.00.                                                 

20th November.      Morning Prayer                                                  11.00.                                        

27th November.      Advent Sunday    Communion                         11.00.                                       

4th   December.       2nd Sunday of Advent.  Morning Prayer         11.00                                           

11th December.       3rd Sunday of Advent.  Communion               11.00.                                              

18th December.       4th Sunday of Advent.  Lessons & Carols       11.00.                                              

21st December.        Christingle Trail                                          1.00 until 3.00                                  

24th December.        Christmas Eve.   Crib Service.                          4.00.                                               

24th December.        Christmas Eve.          Midnight Mass              11.30.                                  

25th December.        Christmas Day.          Communion.                 10.00 
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Thanks as always to our models, Tracey, Shelley, Heidi and 

Kathy and to Liz and Jane for helping on the night. 

The Shows cost the Village Council nothing to put on, with 

Lincs Fashions providing us with all tickets etc. and not charg-

ing for coming along. 

So all profits made are from tickets sales and the raffle, less 

the cost of the free glass of wine on arrival. 

The Village Council then donate the proceeds to a local chari-

ty, this time the lucky beneficiary will be Cleethorpes Wildlife 

Rescue. 
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Permanent Memorial to her late Majesty, 

Queen Elizabeth II 

The Village Council wanted to provide a permanent 

memorial in honour of her late Majesty and asked 

residents for ideas via social media etc. 

The favoured proposal was to rename the Wendover 

Paddock Hall as a lasting memorial and so the Village 

Council has agreed to support this idea and the Paddock 

Hall will become the Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Hall. 

Works are underway to put a new plaque on the building 

and a small dedication ceremony will take place during 

the Christmas Event to ‘unveil’ the plaque. 
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GRIMSBY, CLEETHORPES AND DISTRICT BRIDGE 
TEACHING CLUB 

 
Bridge is a stimulating card game that opens the door to a range of 
social opportunities. 
Lessons in small groups are offered for absolute beginners and for 
those who wish to refresh their bridge playing skills. 
 

For more information, please contact Carol on 
07931 570893 
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Humberston Centenary Green Project 

Firstly a big thank you to Lovelles, Humberston who are very kindly 

sponsoring the flower bed on the Green.  The sponsorship will pay 

for the planting for each season. 

Secondly, the Council has now approved the purchase of a flag 

pole which will be sited towards the rear of the green as per the 

planning permission granted.  There are official flag flying days and 

the Union Jack will be flown as appropriate. 

Maintenance works continue on the green with grass cutting etc. 

and lots of people seem to be enjoying the benches and the Notice 

Board.   
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WENDOVER PADDOCK 

The new roundabout has now been installed.  This is a fully 

accessible roundabout and is proving very popular. 

The Council has the chance for some extra funding in the near 

future and so is looking to replace the swings on the Paddock. 

The old bench which had been situated on what is now the 

Centenary Green, has been relocated to the Paddock and is 

being refurbished.  Quite a few residents asked us to save the 

bench and so the VC was happy to relocate it to the Paddock 

where it will be well used. 

The Village Council members have been 

working hard to enhance the Paddock area 

in general and new signs have been put up 

and extra planting by the side of the Halls 

etc. 

A fence was put up b etween the Paddock 

Hall and the shed but this was completely 

vandalised along with tiles being taken off 

the Hall roof and smashed. 

This is a shame when  the Council can see 

via its CCTV that it is being done by young-

sters visiting the Paddock. 

Anti Vandal paint has now been applied to 

the shed and we hope this will stop the 

problem. 

If problems persist with 

vandalism in the Pad-

dock, the Village Council 

will not hesitate to pass 

its CCTV footage over to 

the Police for action. 
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Do you run a group or activity club or session within 

the Village?  Or do you belong to an organisation locally 

which other residents might be interested to know 

about?  If so, do please send any articles, news items to 

us so that we can include it in our next Newsletter. 

We would love to hear from you, so please send any 

articles in to us at  

 clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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VILLAGE COUNCIL VACANCIES 

THE COUNCIL HAS A WEBSITE,       

INSTAGRAM AND FACEBOOK PAGES, 

PLEASE DO LOOK AT THESE TO SEE 

EVENTS AND OTHER NEWS  

Did you know that being a Village Councillor can bring many bene-

fits to your own personal profiles? 

Being a Council member brings experience in project manage-

ment, finance, events management, health and safety training 

and personnel management. 

These are all vital skills in the workplace and employers look very 

favourably on candidates with skills such as these. 

You can get all this experience and training under your belt, no 

matter what age you are, by being a Village Council member. 

If you are interested in coming along and seeing what you can do 

then either ring us on 07494 577661 for an informal chat or come 

along and sit through one of our meetings to see what goes on. 

Informal contact with any Council member will give you any infor-

mation you need and contact details are in this Newsletter. 
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VILLAGE HALL NEWS!! 

If you would like to hire the Hall, either for a regular 

group or activity session or would like to use it for 

family parties or celebrations etc., please call us on 

07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

As well as our usual regular hirings, the Hall is used as a 

polling station for NELC and will be used in May 2023 

for this. 

Residents should note that proof of ID will be required 

for voting next year, but this will all be explained in our 

Spring Newsletter and via advertising from NELC etc. in 

the run up to the elections. 

The Hall continues to be very busy at weekends for fam-

ily parties/celebrations etc.  Christenings and Wedding 

receptions are popular and we have special packages 

available for hall hire. 

Alcohol is allowed at functions provided its not sold, but 

if you did wish to sell it, then we can get you a licence 

for an additional £30 on top of the hiring fee. 
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To advertise here 

please contact us. 

We can advertise 

your business for 

you, no matter 

how small or 

large, and our 

Newsletter goes to 

over 3,400 homes 

within 

Humberston. 
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Wendover Paddock Hall Regular 

Classes: 

Mondays 

Zumba   9.30-10.30 am 
Bingo (every other week) 1 to 4 pm 
Guides   6.30—8.30 pm 
 
Tuesdays 
Pilates   10—11 am 
   11—12 noon 
LC Fitness Kids 5.00 —6.00 pm 
Art Class  7.00 —9.00 pm 
With Les Porter 

Wednesdays 
Zumbini  9.30—10.30 
Ukelele Group 2.00—3.00 
Pilates   6.00—7.00 pm 
 
 
Thursdays 
Artiez   9.30—10.45 am 
Jan Davey Yoga 1.30—3.00 pm 
LC Fitness Kids 4.15—5.15 pm 
Yoga with Mollie 6.00—7.00 pm 
 
Fridays 
Zumba   9.30—10.30 am 
Rainbows  4.30—5.40 pm 
Brownies  6.00—7.30 pm 
 
Saturdays and Sundays 
Available for private hire, parties, 
weddings, christenings etc. 

Wendover Old Hall Regular Hirings: 

Mondays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
Ashlie Cait Dance School 4.30—8.30 
pm 
 
Tuesdays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
Humberston Carpet Bowls Club 7.00 -
9.30 pm 
Village Council meetings—first Tuesday 

of the month only at 7.00 pm 

Wednesdays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
Ashlie Cait Dance School 4.30—8.30 
pm 
 
Thursdays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
Humber Belles Singing Group 7—9 pm 
 
Fridays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
 
Saturday mornings 
Ashlie Cait Dance School 9- 12.30 pm 
 

FOR THE REST OF THE WEEKEND THE 

HALL IS AVAILABLE FOR PARTY HIRINGS 

ETC. 

During School holidays—LC Fitness and 

Dance usually run a Holiday Club three 

days per week in the Old Hall and on 

Fridays the Village Council has been 

running its own Holiday Club between 

11 am and 1 pm 
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REMEMBRANCE 

POPPIES 

A big thank you to everyone who has purchased our Remembrance Poppies 

and displayed them throughout the Village.   

This idea has been very popular and not all of the poppies were sold, so they 

will be sale again for 2023. 

The Village Council attended the Remembrance Service in the Church on Sun-

day 13th November and laid a wreath, on behalf of Humberston Village, on 

the war memorial within the Churchyard. 

Humberston Cemetery News and Information 

Details for the Cemetery are on our website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com but if you have any 

questions on purchasing a plot or organising an interment of 

ashes or a burial, then do please contact the Clerk, Kathy, on 

07494 577661 and we will help you with any information you 

may need. 

There is a two-tier fee system in place for the Cemetery with 

Humberston residents paying reduced fees.  Non-residents are 

most welcome to reserve plots in the Cemetery, but anyone who 

does not have a Humberston postcode will have to pay the 

higher fees. 

23 
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www.naomibridalboutique.co.uk 

 
Follow us on Facebook, Instagram and 
Twitter @Naomibridalboutique 
We also do Prom Gowns and Spray 
Tans—everything for your Prom Night! 
Tel:07956049176 
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                    Allotment News 

At the moment all of our plots are taken and we 

don’t have many names on our waiting list, so if 

you think you might like an allotment with us, 

then do contact us to put your name down on 

the waiting list. 

The waiting list is a two-tier list with Humberston residents having 

priority over non-residents. 

It is kept in date order so first come, first served. 

See below for details on how to get your name down. 

 

Starter Plots 

We have 4 starter plots if anyone is interested in taking one of 

these.  They are a good introduction to allotment gardening and 

our original starter plots have proved very popular so we have 

introduced some more.  They include the use of a shed and a 

greenhouse, so if you are interested contact us as below. 

Anyone wanting to go on our waiting list should ring the 

Clerk to the Council on 07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

http://www.naomibridalboutique.co.uk
Tel:07956049176
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